Shell response re gas flaring in Nigeria

22 January 2009

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Shell to respond to a Friends of the Earth International press release about gas flaring in Nigeria.  The release says that Friends of the Earth International decided to leave the International Union for Conservation of Nature (IUCN) to protest the partnership with Shell and to "draw attention to Shell's dirty track record".  The release is available at:

- "Nigeria to stop companies flaring gas", Friends of the Earth International, 12 January 2009:

http://www.foei.org/en/media/archive/2009/nigeria-to-stop-companies-flaring-gas 

In response, Shell provided the following statement:

“Shell remains committed to ending the continuous flaring of gas in its operations in Nigeria. We understand the concerns over continued flaring in Nigeria and share the desire to see it eliminated.  The SPDC (Shell Petroleum Development Company of Nigeria Limited) - operated joint venture in Nigeria has made considerable progress in reducing flaring.  Total flaring dropped by more than 50% between 2002 and 2007 (from 0.7 bcf/d to 0.3 bcf/d, representing a drop from 14.5 mtpa to 6.2 mtpa in CO2 emissions).  This is the equivalent of taking all passenger cars in the Netherlands off the road. Regrettably, security issues that prevent access to key construction sites - and lack of funding from our majority JV partner - are continuing to delay the gas gathering projects. The SPDC joint venture has invested approximately $3 billion to date to reduce continuous flaring. More than $3 billion of additional investment is needed to reduce flaring as low as is reasonably possible. 

To read more about Shell's Nigerian Gas Flare out program, please see   

http://www.shell.com/home/content/nigeria/about_shell/issues/gas_flaring/gasflare.html 

Shell values our work with IUCN and believes our partnership is beneficial to us both. Shell will get better at biodiversity conservation in projects and at sites around the world. IUCN also benefits through improving its influence with a wide range of stakeholders to achieve better standards on biodiversity conservation and reduce the loss of biodiversity. 

We understand that Friends of the Earth International left IUCN as a result of the continuation of the Shell-IUCN partnership - and we would highlight that Friends of the Earth International attempted to terminate this partnership by tabling a motion at the IUCN Congress in October 2008 but that this was rejected in democratic voting by member NGOs and Governments.

To read more about Shell's activity on biodiversity, please see http://www.shell.com/home/content/responsible_energy/environment/biodiversity/our_approach_to_biodiversity/bio_standard/living_up_to_bio_standard_21042008.html” 
